
 

       

    
 

 

To:  Mayor Balducci, Deputy Mayor, and Members of the City Council 

 

From: Mary Kate Berens, Deputy City Attorney 

 

Date: July 10, 2014 

 

RE: Proposed “Target Corporation” Rezone  

 

 

 

Attached to this memorandum are the rezone materials, including a memo from the 

Hearing Examiner and a final rezone ordinance for what has been referred to as the 

“Target Corporation” rezone.  This cover memo contains a brief explanation of the 

transfer of this rezone request from Target Corporation to the property owner, Bellevue 

116
th

 Avenue, LLC. 

 

Target Corporation had applied for a multitude of permits, including the rezone 

application described in the attached materials, to construct a 150,000 square foot store 

on Principal Group’s property to the south of the extension of NE 4
th

.  In early July we 

received a notification from Target that they are no longer pursuing development of a 

store in Wilburton.  Target and the property owner, Bellevue 116
th

 Avenue, LLC 

agreed that the rezone application should be transferred from Target to the owner for 

the owner to complete the rezone process.  See Attachment 1 to this cover memo.   

 

The transfer of the application from Target to Bellevue 116
th

 is purely an administrative 

detail.  It does not require a delay or any additional analysis or process under the City’s 

code applicable to rezone applications.  The rezone ordinance has been updated to 

reflect the current applicant’s identity.  Final action is requested at the July 14 meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment 1 Documentation re: transfer of application to Bellevue 116th 
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